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Chair’s Summary 
 
On 11 July 2024, the Peacebuilding Commission (PBC) convened an Ambassadorial-level meeting 
to discuss Colombia’s peacebuilding and sustaining peace experiences and priorities, focusing on 
the successes and remaining challenges. The President of the Republic of Colombia, H.E. Mr. 
Gustavo Petro, 



to the pacification of Colombia. The President therefore, called for the revitalization of rainforests, 
including through a global policy and partnership.  

3. Mr. Carlos Ruiz Massieu, Special Representative of the Secretary-General (SRSG) for  
Colombia and Head of the UN Verification Mission in Colombia, commended President 
Petro’s focus on seeking the achievement of ‘Total Peace’ for Colombia and appreciated the 
fruitful collaboration between Colombian authorities and the UN. He welcomed Colombia’s 
engagement with the Commission to share experiences as well as to explore how the UN can 
enhance peacebuilding efforts in Colombia. The SRSG underscored Colombia’s historic 
achievements of the peace process despite the multifaceted socio-economic challenges and 
conflicts. In terms of the remaining challenges, he noted the need to: i) de-escalate the ongoing 
conflicts and increase protection for communities and vulnerable persons; ii) the reintegration of 
former combatants; iii) timely implementation of the 2016 Peace Agreement, particularly the 
ethnic chapter and gender provisions; iv) rural reforms aimed to overcome structural causes of the 
conflict, notably the inequitable distribution of land; and v) transitional justice and reconciliation. 
He continued by noting that the UN Verification Mission has supported these nationally owned 
priorities through a proactive approach. Concerning the “Total Peace” policy, the UN has been 
able to expand its assistance to support dialogues with the remaining armed groups. Particularly 
due to the Peacebuilding Fund’s (PBF) strategic support, the UN has been able to assist crucial 
dialogue processes. The SRSG noted that as the situation remains dynamic, he called for the 
international community, including the Commission, to support Colombia’s efforts in addressing 
ongoing challenges to building peace, tailored to Colombia’s requests and needs. 
 
4. Ms. Maria Eugenia Mosquera, Legal Representative of Communities Building Peace in 
Colombia (CONPAZCOL),  stressed the dire consequences of armed conflict  to people’s lives. 
Therefore, she underscored the need for ceasefire not only between Government and illicit actors, 
but between and among illicit actors themselves, to end violence. She further emphasized the 
imperative of women’s participation in conflict prevention and peacebuilding. In that regard, she 
expressed gratitude to the current administration for encouraging the voices of women, youth, and 
ethnic minorities to



peace agreements in that regard. In terms of the successful and mutually beneficial collaboration 
between Colombia and the Commission, the ASG emphasized the national ownership dimension; 
a comprehensive approach to building and consolidating peace – particularly the nexus between 
peace and development to addressing the root causes of conflict; and inclusive peacebuilding as 
instrumental.   

 
6. Member States welcomed the briefings and highlighted the following: 
 

• They acknowledged the significant progress regarding the 2016 Peace Agreement as well 




